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Town of Washington

Board of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes 

· May 28, 2015

· ASSEMBLY

1.1 MEMBERS: Tom Marshall, Bob Williams
1.2 Visitors: Phil Barker, Frank Musmanno, Gwen Gaskell, Dennis Kelly, Skip Moore, Jeff Moore
2.0 Minutes: Williams Motioned to approve the minutes of May 21, 2015, Marshall second the motion. With the following addendum- with the resigning of Eastman he would like to recommend Michelle Degasse as a motivated, highly experienced, and currently available to take his position as temporary Selectmen until the next Town Election. All in favor of the addendum.
IMPORTANT DATES:

June 2nd ~ Master Plan Update, Public Hearing 6:30pm at the Town Hall.

June 2nd ~ Planning Board Meeting at 6:00pm at the Town Hall.

June 3rd ~ Municipal Building Advisory Committee at 6:30 pm at the Town Hall.

June 4th ~ Selectmen office hours 9-4, evening meeting 7PM at the Town Hall.
June 8th Washington Historical Society meeting at Camp Morgan at 6:00pm potluck supper 7:00 business meeting 7:30 program logging with horses by Ed Thayer 

July 4th Washington Snowriders flea market on the Town Common at 9:00 to 2:00, food and drinks available.
July 21st ~ Rich Cook Memorial Blood Drive at the Lodge from 1-6pm. If you cannot attend you can ask for a card when you do donate and donate blood in Rich’s name.

DID YOU KNOW?

Valley Road bridge construction has started. There will be a temporary bridge, one lane. The project is expected to take approximately 4 weeks. 
The DP -8 form “Low to Moderate Income Home Owners Property tax Relief” are now available here at the Town Hall.

Gardeners Wanted at the Washington Community Garden, located behind the Town Hall. Please contact Arin Mills at arin.mills@gsinet.net for further information. 

The Farmers Market is in full swing, please come and support our local vendors on Saturday’s from 10:00 to 1:00, May – Oct. located at our beautiful Town Common.
Public hearing on the Master Plan Update will be held on June 2nd. Drafts of 6 Chapters along with the vision statement will be discussed. Copies for the Plan Update for ones review are available at the Library and Town Hall along with the Town Website. 

Camp Morgan Summer Program Registration Night, Friday July 3rd 6pm – 7pm at Camp Morgan Lodge. Any questions please contact Yvonne Bachand at 603-495-0906.

3.0 BUILDING PERMITS:

3.1 Alicia and Arthur Rackowski: TM# 14-291, requesting a building permit to approve a 22 x 26’ family room addition. Awaiting additional information.

3.2 Ed Morin, TM# 14-292, brought in a building permit to construct a 20x 20’ addition to existing building. Pending additional information. Payment received from previous permit approval.  
3.3 James Devine, TM# 24-121 applying for a building for an addition for a 18 X 12’ bedroom extension, including a mudroom in basement. Pending additional information.

3.4 James Devine TM# 24-121 applying for a building permit for a 24 x 40’ garage. Williams reviewed property and advised that the shed would need to be moved elsewhere for approval. 
3.5 Otto Svitok, TM# 14-365, applying for a building permit for a 14 X 20’ garden shed. Williams inspected found all setbacks in compliance. Williams motion to approve Marshall second. All in favor. 

3.6 Jake Realty Trust, TM# 15-58, applying for a building permit for a 28 X 36’ garage with a 10 X 24” shed roof attached. Williams inspected found all setbacks in compliance. Williams motion to approve Marshall second. All in favor. 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY:
4.1 Natalie Jurson, phoned in concern that the tax bill went out unsealed. The resident felt that the information of ones tax bill should not be shared with the public. DeFosse spoke with the resident and explained that she would bring this concern to the Selectmen along with the Tax Collectors office. 
4.2 Resident inquired on merging their lots, DeFosse printed out application for resident. 

4.3 Jeff from Davis & Towle phoned looking to setup an appointment with the Selectmen on June 4th or June 11th    to review the new policy that is coming up for renewal for the Towns Insurance Coverage. DeFosse emailed Jeff and set the appointment, the appointment is set for June 11, 2015 @ 11:00 at the Town Hall.
4.4 Resident came in for a building permit. DeFosse printed out permit and explained to the resident all these forms are on the Town Website if they are in need of any others.

4.5 Resident came in for an application to merge ones property. DeFosse assisted and printed out application, also explained to the resident one can find the forms on the Town Website if needing to print additional copies. 

4.6 Ron Jager and Jim Crandall spoke with the Selectmen to update them on the LCHIP grant and felt after speaking with Maggie Steer it would not be a good time to apply given the stage that we are at currently on the building projects. Selectmen agreed and thanked them for their time and effort. 
5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS:
5.1 Ed Thayer

5.1.2 Spoke with Selectmen in regards to options for the gravel pit.
5.1.3 Updated the Selectmen with the progress of Valley Road bridge constructions.

5.1.4 Spoke with the Selectmen to see if there had been any response to King St. plowing.
5.1.5 Looking in to UTV ordinance of other towns.

5.1.6 Ed reached out to home owner and the owners had agreed to donate $500.00 to help with the beaver dam to raise the level of the road so to deflect the water from going into the road. 

5.2 Chief Marshall

5.2.1 Reviewed with the Selectmen the counter offers that he had received from the dealerships on the new Police Cruiser. The decision for the new cruiser would be in the cost of 25, 982.00 after the trade in of the existing cruiser, from Hillsboro Ford. The Selectmen authorized Chief Marshall to sign the paperwork for the new cruiser. Marshall motioned to approve the cruiser, Williams second the motion. All in favor.
5.2.2 Chief Marshall commended Officer Corrigan for the outstanding performance of his duties during a recent underage drinking incident. Selectmen concur and thank Officer Corrigan for his efforts. 
6.0 PUBLIC:
6.1 Carl  Moore came in to discuss the drainage issue, Marshall stated we couldn’t speak with him regarding the issue due to attaining a lawyer by Mr. Moore. Mr. Moore continued to discuss the drainage issue and Mr. Moore stated he would drop his representation with his lawyer and tries to work with the town on the drainage issue he feels he currently has. Williams stated until we receive the letter stating he has dropped legal representation the Selectmen will not discuss this any further.
6.2 Frank Musmanno, was looking to find out how the procedure works to fill the recent opening for the Selectmen position. Marshall told Frank it would not be advertised and how the Selectmen are working on coming up with a good fit for the position. The overall decision would be for the two existing Selectmen  to  agree upon  a qualified person to take the temporary position until the next town election. 
6.2 Gwen came in to collect some more Town Reports for the welcome bags for new residents which the historical society prepares. If anyone is aware of any new residents please let her know so she could get the bags to the new resident.

6.2 Gwen with sincere heart felt thoughts she feels that Michelle Dagesse would be a good fit for the position given the knowledge she has with the town’s policies. Dennis Kelly disagreed, he feels new blood should be considered. Marshall feels she is the most qualified and suggested that due to the new position of the administrator along with the new Selectmen a new person with little or no experience would be to difficult until the town election. Phil Barker feels Michelle would be the person with most experience and feels it is not fair to the Selectmen to have anyone not experienced.
7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED:

7.1 Cornerstone Document Services, regarding the new State of NH has recently changed their procedure in the permitting of Septic System designs and Subdivision approvals. Filed
7.2 New Hampshire Municipal Association Legislative Bulletin # 21. Filed
7.3 Communication received on Land and Community Heritage Investment Program (LCHIP). Dates for workshop, Intent to apply and grant application. Filed
7.4 Email from David Currie, founder of Paranormal Researchers Offering our Findings (PROOF). The correspondence is follow up on the proposal for a “ghost hunt” to help with the meeting house project. Williams to respond.
7.5 The New Hampshire Civil Engineer, vol.36 no 05, for the month of May 2015. Forward to Ed Thayer
7.6 U S Census Bureau, report of Building or Zoning Permits for the month of May 2015. DeFosse will fill out required paper work and send back the Census Bureau.  

7.7 Agent bulletin, Recreational Saltwater License – NOAA Text Alert Poster. To sign up for text alerts for regulations for cod and haddock go to: http://www.greateratlantic.fisheries.noaa.gov/Sustainable/recfishing
7.8 Granite State Communication, letter stating that our requested changes to the towns services has been changed. 

8.0 OLD BUSINESS:

8.1 UTV (Utility Terrain Vehicle), ordinance to be permitted on town roads. Selectmen discussed and agreed to investigate further with Highway and Town Council. 

9.0 NEW BUSINESS:

9.1 Received a new application for renting Camp Morgan on May 30, 2015 needing signatures from the Selectmen for approval. Williams motion to approve, Marshall second, all in favor.
9.2 Resident phoned looking to see if  the Selectmen would allow him to continue his payment plan (due to missing payments) that were as set in place to buy back his property. Selectmen asked DeFosse to send a letter to resident explaining he would need to pay the balance by the end of June or the property will go to Tax Sale. 

9.3 John Sheehy has been appointed to the Board of Adjustment, Selectmen signed the approval and welcome aboard.
10.0 EXPENDITURES:

10.1 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks in the amount of $ 10,773.12 and vendor checks in the amount of $ 140,066.35 for the week of May 29, 2015.

11.0 ADJOURNMENT:

11.1 Marshall motioned to adjourn at 8:00pm. Williams second the motion. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Deborah DeFosse

